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December 8, 2010

Mrs. Epperly

Mr. Ken Young

3015 Six Lazy K Road

New Castle, CO 81647-9683

Re: November 3, 2010 Water Sample Laboratory Report
ALS Environmental Work Order 1011060

Dear Mrs. Epperly and Mr. Young,

Enclosed is the laboratory analysis report for the water sample I collected from your domestic
water well on November 3, 2010. The sample ID for this sample is “Epperly Well”. 1 have
copied the pages of the report that present your water well sample results and placed them behind
this letter at the blue flag, for your convenience. The green flag identifies the beginning of the
complete laboratory report, which includes laboratory quality control samples as well as the
results of your well water sample. The results from your water well sample indicate that no
hydrocarbons, volatile or semi-volatile compounds were detected in your well water during this
sampling event.

The Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) is continuing to evaluate the
data from your water well sample, and will generate a letter discussing various inorganic
constituents reported by the laboratory and what the concentrations identified in your water
mean. The reason and origin of the quality control sample ID “Epperly Duct”, collected
November 3, 2010, will be detailed in the letter as well. The “Epperly Duct” sample is not a
sample of water from your well.

I will send the letter discussing the results of your water well sample out as quickly as I can get it
prepared. Also enclosed is the business card you loaned me for Samuelson Pump Co., Inc. 1
apologize that I left your home with it; it was unintentional.

g QK
Lmda Spry o’ Rourke

Environmental Protection Specialist II, NW Region
970-625-2497 ext. 7
linda.spryorourk @state.co.us
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